French Club Has Variety Of Plans

How would you like to take a trip to France? This is one of the many things that was discussed at the first French club meeting. If eight people can go, Mrs. Pace is planning to organize a group. The Mardi Gras was also discussed at the meeting thought nothing definite was decided.

This year, to be in French I club, members must have at least a "C" average. To be in French II and French III one does not have to have this average. Since French III only has 12 members they are planning to have a French Christmas dinner.

Webb has three French teachers this year; therefore we have many individual clubs and officers. From Mrs. Pace's classes the officers are: French III, Bernard McNeill, president; Mike O'Brian, vice-president; Melina Bifulco, secretary. French II, Robbie Clark, Cecelia Pruitt, Dale Williford, presidents; Martha Daniel, Susan Hunt, Patricia Morris, vice presidents; Kathy Boyd, Teresa Currin, Susan Fox, secretaries. French I, Frank Hielema and Peggy Bryan, presidents; Debra Fox and Dot Williford, vice-presidents; Dulcie Ellington and Kathy Daniel, sec-

Mrs. Washington's French I classes elected the following people as their officers: Patrick Devos and Juluis Johnson, presidents; Bert Sherman and Kay Vaughan, vicepresidents; Edna Braswell and Patricia Henderson, secretaries; Caroiyn Siaughter and Betty King, treasurers; and Susan Hughes and Shirley Ann Averett, reporters. Mrs. Satterwhite has only one class of French. Her officers are: Harry Dixon, president; Gary Lee, vicepresident; and Teresa Freeman, sec-

Latin Clubs **Keeping Busy** Throughout Year

Latin II Clubs observed Virgil's birthday anniversary October 16, a day late as there was no school Oct. 15. Andy Howard and Linda Montague reported on the life of Virgil; Benjie Hester and Margie Reinitz on the Aeneid; Kathy Daniel and "Charlie" Sloan on the Emperor Augustus. Vergil, born October 15, 70 B. C., wrote the great Roman epic the Aeneid, under the friendly blessing of Emperor Augustus.

October 26 the State Junior Classical League officers and their advisors met at Duke University to plan the State Convention. Glenda Currin, state secretary, and her advisor, Mrs. Satterwhite, attended the meeting. The convention will be held Saturday, April 12, 1969, a month later than usual. But dry your tears, "Latin lubbers," for the new date is closer to that of the actual founding of Rome! Extra added attraction: UNC students will conduct tours of the UNC campus.

Latin I Clubs have now elected officers. They are Lynn Moss and Joseph Stovall, presidents; Mary Thomas and Waverly Barnes, vicepresidents; Katherine Royster and Mac Traynham, secretaries.

Latin I Clubs were to have their first program just before Thanksgiving. Several freshmen wrote narrations for skits which were to be dramatized from Mythology.

Latin II Clubs for their November program heard a taped visit to Rome made by Margie Reinitz.

Sanne Recipient Of DAR Award



Sanne Jones can certainly be described as a "jack-of-alltrades." Whether she is working on a Student Council project or as she is seen here tackling a tough English assignment, you can be sure that she will not quit until the job is well done. Her exhibition of outstanding characteristics merited Sanne the honor of being chosen the D.A.R. Good Citizen of the year.

Sanne Jones, one of our outstanding seniors, has added another honor to her collection of awards. In October, 1968, Sanne was named the DAR Good Citizen of the Year. The recipient of this award, which so sponsored by the Daughters of the American Revolution, was chosen by her Senior Classmates.

There are several characteristcs upon which the honor is based. First, the student must have a high scholastic standing. Second, the person shoud show dependability which includes truthfulness, loyalty, and punctuality. A third characteristic

William Adcock Heads DECA Club

The Deca Club held its first meeting October 25. The meeting, held during the classes, elected the 1968-69 officers for the year as follows: president, William Adcock; associate president, Ronnie Currin; vicepresident, Henry Denny; secretary, Maxine Cox; treasurer, Steve Puckett; parliamentarian, Bobby Daniel; reporter, Janet Wrenn.

Plans are also being made for attending the District Leadership Conference to be held in Raleigh at Enloe High School November 13. Approximately fifteen members are planning to attend.

Webb Students Participate In **Mock Election**

In keeping with election day, the Student Council sponsored a mock election . Results of the election were tabulated and given in the sixth period news report. In the Presdential race, Wallace won with 51% Nixon followed with 27%, and Humphrey had 22%. The race for the Governorship was close with Scott leading Gardner 53% to 47%. and the Democrats won the office of Lieutenant Governor with Taylor defeating Garren 65% to 35%. Sam Ervin and L. H. Fountain were reelected to Congress.

Special recognition should be given to Snoopy and Tiny Tim both of whom received one vote for President, and Mrs. Grace Bullock who got two votes for Vice-President.

is service; that is, a girl must exhibit cooperation, courtesy, consideration for others, and activity in church and civic functions. Leadership among her fellow students is another quality. Finally, the fifth characteristic is patriotism, that is, showing unselfish interest in family, school, community, and nation.

Sanne is also president of the National Honor Society at Webb and immediate past secretary of the Student Council. Furthermore she was chosen Student of the Month for September by the Student Council.

Library Club Enjoys Convention

Ten members of the Library Club attended the East Central District meeting at Chapel Hill High School October 25, accompanied by faculty sponsors, Mrs. Coral Washington and Mrs. Peggy Gray.

A formal question and answer session was conducted by North Carolina writers, George F. Scheer, Manly Wade Wellman, William Hardy, Dr. Sam Barnes, and Mrs. Eva Mc-Kenna, widow of Richard McKenna, author of The Sand Peebles. The Sand Peebles has been recently made into a movie, starring Steve Mc-

Active Key Club Has Nov. Meeting

Approximately twenty-five members attended the November 6th meeting of the Webb Key Club. Robbie Clark had the devotion and then turned the meeting over to Dal Mackie who presided over the group as various items of interest were discussed. The annuoncement sign which was obtained on a free trial basis was voted down. Also, a "Keep America Beautiful" campaign for the school was suggested by Mr. Finch. This is being done in schools all over the United States. The Key Club has also returned to the beautification of the courtyard. It was decided that volunteers shall work on it after school during the coming year. The meeting was adjourned to outside where three new members were initiated.

College Night Is A Big Success

Around 9:30 P.M. on November 5, our guidance counselors breathed a sigh of relief. College Night had been a tremendous success. Yes, the Webb, South Granville, and Nichols upperclassmen had an excellent opportunity to talk with representatives from approximately forty colleges, five business schools, five nursing schools, and four technical schools. The evening was divided into four sections each lasting thirty minutes. Students and parents, loaded with pamphlets and questions, filled the halls and classrooms, taking in as much as they possibly

Our thanks go to Mrs. Howell and Mrs. Mullen for a well-planned

The authors then participated in informal chats with the approximately 200 student library and A-V assistants who attended the High School Library Club Convention.

Webb members were impressed by the unique split-level library at Chapel Hill, particularly admiring. the center spiral staircase that leads to a second half-floor which houses all but reference books. The whole school plant was open for touring.

A banquet culminated the day's activities, at which the speaker was Dr. Gus Harrer, Director of Libraries at the University of Florida. Dr. Harrer is a former Chapel Hill High School student library assistant.



WILLIAM ADCOCK

Co-Captain Chosen Student Of Month

On November 11, the Student Council met and elected William Adcock as Webb's Student of the Month for October.

Having been president of his class for three years certainly displays William's leadership ability. Not only is he a capable leader, but he also mingles well with fellow students, classmates, and teachers.

William is an avid fan of outdoor sports. Most of his hobbies deal with sports such as hunting, fishing, and swimming.

William was elected co-captain of the football team by his teammates. According to Coach Gravley, William has done an outstanding job which has achieved success for himself as well as the team.

Congratulations William!

First Meeting Of Science Club Held

On October 8, the first meeting of the Science Club was held with Mr. Travis acting as sponsor again this year. The main objective of the meeting was to elect officers which are as follows: Hamlin Landis, president; Tommy Currin, vicepresident; Ivy Lawrence, secretary; and Cathy Daniel, treasurer. Also it was decided that dues would be charged 50¢ per person a year.

Students Express Their Views Weekly

Teenagers in Granville County are finally getting a chance to express their criticism, good or bad. Each Friday at 5:30 P.M. on the WOXF radio station there is a program entitled "Granville County Youth Speaks." On this program two students from either J. F. Webb or Mary Potter High School are interviewed. Announcer Alston Ayscue questions them, getting their opinions on the problems and issues facing the American teenager. Such issues include school, parents, dating, politics, and integration.

The students are interviewed at school during their study halls and the program is pre-taped. Students keep up with world affairs because you may be called upon for your opinion!



Members of the Library Club who attended the District Library Convention are: seated—Cheryl Ramsey and Jacqueline Bailey; standing-Linda Silver, Patricia Short, Cathy Daniel, Susan Hughes, Pat Lay, Patricia Williams and Betty